BOROUGH OF KETTERING

MONITORING AND AUDIT COMMITTEE

Meeting held: 27th November 2012
Present:
Councillor David Bishop (Chair)


Councillors Michael Brown, Maggie Don, Scott Edwards, Jenny Henson, Mike Tebbutt and Jan Smith.
Also Present:
Councillors Derek Zanger and Christopher Lamb.
12.MA.18
APOLOGIES

None.

12.MA.19
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting of the Monitoring and Audit Committee held on 25th September 2012 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

12.MA.20
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None.
12.MA.21
PUBLIC SPEAKERS


None.
12.MA.22
RISK MANAGEMENT) (A1)

A report was submitted which sought approval for the refreshed Risk Management Policy Statement and strategy (and associated strategic risk register).

RESOLVED
that:-

(i)
the refreshed Risk Management policy and strategy be approved; and 

(ii)
the refreshed strategic risk register be endorsed.
12.MA.23
NATIONAL RESOURCE REVIEW (A2)

A report was submitted in response to a request by the Committee for an update on the national funding changes regarding business rates and council tax benefit.  The report was supplemented by a presentation by the Head of Income and Debt Management and the Acting Head of Finance.


The presentation outlined the main elements of the Business Rates Reform and the Council Tax Benefit systems, which were the key elements of the Government's National Resource Review. It also summarised the work being undertaken in respect of the changes. Following the presentation, members commented on the potential impact of the changes on staff.

Members discussed the proposed pooling arrangements for business rates, and it was noted that financial incentives existed for the Council in taking on the pool. Business rates key variables and lobbying successes were outlined and noted.

Officers were thanked for their work in connection with the National Resource Review.

RESOLVED
that the implications and work being undertaken in respect of the National Resource Review be noted.
12.MA.24
       MONITORING OF SERVICE LEVEL AGREEMENT GRANTS  2012/13 FOURTH YEAR, SIX MONTHLY UPDATE (A3)


A report was submitted which informed members of the performance of voluntary sector organisations in relation to their Service Level Agreements in the form of a six-monthly update for the fourth year.

Iain Kirtley, Partnerships Manager, was in attendance at the meeting and outlined the report to Members highlighting the performance updates as set out in the report and the key details as set out in an appendix to the report.  Members were also updated on progress with the process for award of grants which would start from April 2013.  The Executive Committee was due to consider and decide on the award of grants at their meeting on 11th December 2012, although a proposal was to be put forward for the grants to be offered for two years initially, with the option to extend for a further two years due to national funding uncertainty.

It was noted that monitoring reports would continue.


The Committee noted that Iain Kirtley was leaving the authority shortly. He was thanked for his work in connection with the SLA grants and the best wishes of the Committee were extended to Iain.

RESOLVED

that the six-month performance of the voluntary sector organisations in achieving the outputs in their service specifications for 2012/13 be noted.
12.MA.25
KEY PERFORMANCE INFORMATION BOOKLET (A4)

Members received the Key Performance Information Booklet for November 2012. Guy Holloway, Head of IT and Communications, was in attendance for this item and outlined the main areas.  
In response to Members questions, officers confirmed that:-
· The speed of processing planning application was not now so important as the quality of the work undertaken
· Although 40% of planning appeals were determined against the Council, regional targets were expected to ease

· A report would be brought to the Committee at a future date in respect of choice-based lettings and how this was being implemented.

· The colour scheme would be changed to make the information clearer

12.MA.17
WORK PROGRAMME (A5)


The work programme was submitted to the committee for consideration.  The following reports would be brought to the next or a future meeting of the Committee:
· Budget

· Annual Audit letter

· Key Performance Information Booklet

· SLA Grant Monitoring Report 
· Choice-based Lettings

· Corporate Governance

· Tresham

· Health Protection – Funding

· Potential CIL and S106 Agreements

 (The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 8.10 pm)

Signed​: …………………………………………………….

(Chair)
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